VILLAGE
 Relax. You're in Cottesloe.

23rd July 2013

Town of Cottesloe
Broome Street
Cottesloe WA 6011

Attn: Geoff Trigg
Manager Engineer

ing Services

Re: Potenital Naming of Row 39, Forrest Street/Station Street

The suggestion of naming the above laneway was tabled at the most recent Procott meeting. It was
unanimously supported by the Procott Board members.

No suggestions of names were brought to the meeting, however it was suggested that it have relevance to the
area as do the two other lanes in the Village, Clapman and DeNardi Laneways.

Yours sincerely

Philip Angers
President
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E-mail Message

From: orders@1it.com.au [SMTP:orders@1it.com.au]
To: council [EX:/O=TOWN OF ‘
‘ COTTESLOE/OU=COTTESLOE/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=COUNCIL]
Cc:
Sent: 16/07/2013 at 2:03 PM
Received: 16/07/2013 at 2:02 PM
Subject: Website Submission

Public Consultation Submission

Details Submitted

What is your submission on? Potential naming of ROW No. 39

Name Graeme Johnson

Address 70 Hawkstone St Cottesloe 6011

Telephone 94613232 (bh)

Email

Comments On behalf of my mother Nancy Johnson , of 2/99 Forrest St Cottesloe 6011
her suggestion is ROW No. 39 be named after the original owner / licensee of the
nearby Albion Hotel Cottesloe

Visitor Source DIRECT null null

file://H\TRIM\TEMP\CONTEXT.1048\tON3ZZUG.html 5/08/2013



TOWN OF COTTESLOE }

RECEWVED
The Manager Engineering Services John Court
Town of Cottesloe 24a Princes Street
PO Box 606 Cottesloe WA 6011
Cottesloe WA 6011 07/08/2013
Dear Sir,

Re: Potential Naming of ROW 39, Forrest Street/Station Street

Thank you for the opportunity to offer comment.] would agree with the resident’s
suggestion and believe naming the ROW is more suitable.

As for a name I can suggest a couple.(1) Metcalf Lane.Metcalf Motors for many years
was aGeneral Motors Franchise as well as a petrol station where the current BP S/ Stn.
Now resides.(2) Flocks of Black Cockatoos move through the area occasionally. Maybe
Black Cockatoo Lane.

Whatever the name,much better than an impersonnel number.

Yours Faithfully
John Court

U7/91 Forrest Street
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From: Stephen Dobson [SMTP:mail @ ramtec.com.au]

To: council [EX:/O=TOWN OF
COTTESLOE/OU=COTTESLOE/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=COUNCIL]

Cec:

Sent: 9/08/2013 at 3:38 PM

Received: 9/08/2013 at 3:38 PM

Subject: ROW39

As a land owner adjoining this lane I received a letter Your Ref: SUB/270 from

Geoff Trigg on 1/7/13 asking for name suggestions.

I have worked from this lane/Forrest St since the early 1970's

There was a beautiful fig tree on council land behind the old infant health

centre, central to where the new carpark is located.

Most visitors to the Infant Health Centre and staff and locals took figs from the

tree. The tree was very productive of large black figs.

They were delicious.
May I suggest the name
Figtree Lane

Alternatives/ Derivatives may be

Fig Lane

Little Fig Street ( it is a little street)
Black Fig Lane ( the figs were black)

There are many other, like, possibities
Fig Tree Lane I like best.

Regards

Stephen

Stephen Dobson

109 Forrest St Cotteloe.

tel 0419956819

file://H:\TRIM\TEMP\CONTEXT.4436\tOMT8UH2.html
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E-mail Message

From: Therese Hadland [SMTP:Therese.Hadland @ landgate.wa.gov.au]

To: council [EX:/O=TOWN OF
COTTESLOE/QOU=COTTESLOE/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=COUNCIL]

Cc:

Sent: 2/09/2013 at 5:03 PM

Received: 2/09/2013 at 5:03 PM

Subject: Att: GEOFF TRIGG_Job 575 (2013) Request to apply the name Black

Cockatoo Lane

Hello Geoff

Thank you for your request to apply the name Black Cockatoo Lane. Unfortunately
the name Black Cockatoo would not be deemed suitable as double barrel names are
not permitted. The name Cockatoo is also unsuitable as it has already been
applied six times in the Metro area. I looked into the name Carnaby, as it’s the
Carnaby’s Black Cockatoo that inhabits the Swan Coastal Plain. This too cannot be
used as there a Carnaby Close in Churchlands 8km away.

This may be an opportunity to honour a past resident who contributed to the
Cottesloe community. Below is the link to the Geographic Names Committee Policies
and Standards (for Geographical Naming in Western Australia). As this document is
regularly updated please check page 61 for the latest version.

Page 25 refers to Use of Personal Names. Page 48 refers to Road Names and
Extents.

http://www.landgate.wa.gov.au/docvault.nsf/web/PS LD/$FILE/GNCommittee.pdf

Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you wish to discuss this matter further.

Regards,

Therese Hadland

Geospatial Officer

Geographic Names

Location Knowledge Services
Phone: 0892737275. Fax 0892737660
(Mon, Tue, Thur, Fri)

Email: HYPERLINK

file://H\TRIM\TEMP\CONTEXT.4080\tOMZJO2L.html 3/09/2013
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"mailto:geographicnames@landgate.wa.gov.au"geographicnames@landgate.wa.gov.au

Were you happy with our level of service?

Please feel free to post your comments to us HYPERLINK
"http://www.landgate.wa.gov.au/complaintsmanager/Add_New_Contact.aspx?"Submit
Feedback

cid:image002.png@01CD9C03.993AE0A0D

1 Midland Square MIDLAND WA 6056

Email HYPERLINK
"mailto:jesse.hawkins@landgate.wa.gov.au"geographicnames@landgate.wa.gov.au
Internet http://www.landgate.wa.gov.au

Phone +61 8 9273 7572

This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are intended only for the use of
the addressee(s). It may contain information that is confidential and privileged,
in which case neither is intended to be waived or lost by mistaken delivery to
you. If you are not an intended recipient, any use, interference with,
disclosure, distribution or copying of this material is unauthorised and
prohibited. If you receive this e-mail in error, please notify the sender by
return e-mail and delete the message and any attachments from your system. Unless
specifically indicated, this e-mail does not constitute formal advice or
commitment by the sender or the Western Australian Land Information Authority
(Landgate). Information in this message not relating to the official business of
Landgate shall be understood as neither given nor endorsed by it. It is your
responsibility to check any attachments for viruses and defects before opening or
sending them on. Landgate’s liability is limited to re-supplying affected
attachments.

file://H\TRIM\TEMP\CONTEXT.4080M0MZJQ2L.html 3/09/2013



Hi Geoff,

Not sure | can improve on your suggestions for naming the lane between Forrest and Station Street —~1 am guessing you
suggested Briggs and Bullen.

They are both people who have strong links to this particular piece of land (originally named Swan Location 349) and the
grounds of the Halfway House then the Albion encompassed this land.

As well as being the publicans there are also other connections that would make them a good choice:

e BRIGGS - Thomas Briggs Snr got the first license to the Halfway House around 1870 and stayed until mid to late
1870's. Also Briggs Hall at 88 Forrest Street (north side) built around 1895 was an important community centre
and was used for electors meetings, church services and many other events such as dances. It was heavily used
around the beginning of the 19" century. | suspect it was built by his son Thomas Briggs jnr — who had a number
of lime kilns in the district — would need to verify that.

e Bullen — He used this land around the hotel for a number of events — including pigeon shooting and army
encampments and it was the site of his proposed pleasure gardens. Another connection to Bullen is that he
provided a wooden platform on the site of the current railway station known as Bullen’s Siding. It was
constructed in 1884 until replaced around 1892 with the Cottesloe station.

Metcalf is also another possibility - on the site of the current BP garage he took over from Mr Winterton in 1947 and
was there at least until the 1980's. It’s certainly a name that was known around Cottesloe but | don’t have any other
information on him.

Or maybe Puddle Lane — see the picture below!

Good Luck

Sue

Sue Freeth



	Copies of Received  Comments.pdf
	Copies of Received  Comments.pdf
	Additional Signage.pdf

	Copy of Geographic Names Committee Letter.pdf
	Email from Sue Freeth.pdf

